
Appendix B 

Communications Protocol: 
Public Communications, Events and Signage 

Acknowledgement of Support 

School boards are required to acknowledge the support of the Government of Ontario in proactive 
media-focused communications of any kind, written or oral, relating to the agreement or the project. 
This could include but is not limited to: 

• Reports
• Announcements
• Speeches
• Advertisements, publicity
• Promotional materials including, brochures, audio-visual materials, web communications or any

other public communications.

This is not required for: 

• Minor interactions on social media, including social media such as Twitter
• Reactive communications, such as media calls.

All public events and announcements regarding capital investments in the publicly funded education 
system are considered joint communications opportunities for the provincial government, the school 
board, as well as Consolidated Municipal Service Managers and District Social Service Administration 
Boards (CMSMs and DSSABs); and/or community partners. 

Issuing a Media Release 

When issuing a media release or other media-focused communication, school boards, CMSMs/DSSABs, 
and or community partners must: 

• Recognize the Ministry of Education’s role in funding the project
• Contact the ministry to receive additional content for public communications, such as a quote

from the minister.

You can send your draft public communications to MinistryofEducation@ontario.ca to obtain a quote 
or other information for your public product. 

Note: The ministry may also choose to issue its own news release about various project milestones. If 
the ministry chooses to do so, school boards, CMSMs/DSSABs, and/or community partners will be 
notified.  
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Invitations to the Minister of Education 

Openings 
School boards are to invite the Minister of Education to all openings of: 

• New schools 
• Additions that include new child care spaces, EarlyON Child and Family centres, or community 

hubs.  

To invite the minister to your event: 

• Send an email invitation as soon as possible to minister.edu@ontario.ca
• Where appropriate please copy the ministry’s regional manager in the Field Services Branch for 

your area 
• Please do not move forward with your event until you have received a response from the 

ministry (you will be notified within 15 business days of the event as to the minister’s 
attendance) 

• Inform the ministry via the email address above if the date of your event changes. 

Note: If the minister is unable to attend, your invitation may be shared with another government 
representative. Their office will contact you directly to coordinate details. Announcements do not need 
to be delayed to accommodate the minister. The goal is to make sure that the ministry is aware of the 
opportunity. 

All Other Events 
For all other media-focused public events, (e.g. sod turnings): 

• Send an invitation to the minister at minister.edu@ontario.ca with at least three weeks’ notice 
• Copy the ministry’s regional manager in the Field Services Branch, in your area, where 

appropriate. 

Note: These “other” events should not be delayed to accommodate the minister.  
Only an invitation needs to be sent; a response is not mandatory to proceed. 

Ontario Builds Signage 
NEW – The Government of Ontario is introducing Ontario Builds signage.  

For approved Capital Priorities, Early Years Capital and Child Care Capital projects, school boards will be 
required to display Ontario Builds signage at the site of construction that identifies the financial support 
of the Government of Ontario.  

School boards are responsible for the following: 

• Producing and paying for Ontario Builds signage.  For the Ontario Builds artwork and the visual 
identity guide, please access www.ontario.ca/page/ontario-builds-templates for templates to create 
the signage.  

o These are examples of project descriptions that could be used on the school board sign: 
“New school and child care centre,” “New school,” or “New school addition.” 
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o For Francophone communities, consider producing both English and French signage.  
• Providing the ministry with a digital proof of the sign which to be sent via email to 

MinistryofEducation@ontario.ca.  Ministry approval of the digital proof must be received before 
finalizing and physically producing Ontario Builds signage. 

• Posting signs in a timely manner. Please ensure a sign is present at the construction site at all 
stages – before construction work starts and throughout construction.  

• Displaying permanent sign(s) for major school and /or early years and child care projects 
identified by the ministry in a prominent location that does not obstruct traffic or cause safety 
concerns, particularly if the sign is located near roads. To avoid potential safety issues, school 
boards should ensure the appropriate provincial and municipal authorities are consulted on 
Ontario Builds signage. 

• Removing the signage within six months of the completion of the project.  
• Providing the ministry with a photograph after the sign has been installed; please send to 

MinistryofEducation@ontario.ca. 
• Maintaining the signage to be in a good state of repair for the duration of the project.  

Note: For projects that are co-funded, such as by a municipality or the federal government, use the 
Ontario Builds visual identity guide for partnership signage. Also, please facilitate signage approval from 
the partners. 

Contact 

Should you have any questions related to this communications protocol or Ontario Build signage, please 
send your questions via email to MinistryofEducation@ontario.ca. 

Note: This communications protocol does not replace school boards’ existing partnership with the 
Ministry of Education’s regional offices. Regional offices should still be regarded as school boards’ 
primary point of contact for events and should be given updates in accordance to existing processes.  
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